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1480 Manheim Pike 
Lancaster, PA  17601 

(717) 393 9641 
Fax (717) 293 3383 

 
 

 
 
March 15, 2013 
 
 
Vicki Cato 
Product Manager – Aluminum Supply Chain Management 
O’Neal Steel, Inc. 
P.O. Box 2623  
Birmingham AL 35202 
205.599.8388  
 
Electronic Transmission Only 
(No hard-copy to follow) 
 
Subject: Dodd-Frank Act 
 
Ms. Cato, 
 
In response to O’Neal Steel Inc. recent request regarding the Dodd-Frank Act: 
 
Upon reasonable inquiry into our supply chain and to the best of our knowledge, 
Alcoa Lancaster Works bare aluminum products supplied to O’Neal Steel Inc. are 
not manufactured with conflict minerals identified by the Dodd-Frank Act. 
 
Should you have questions or wish to discuss this matter further please feel free 
to contact me directly.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Quality Systems Specialist 
R.W. Gantz 
Alcoa Lancaster Works   
 
Director Global Commodity Council  
Commercial Metals  
R. J. McHale 
Alcoa Global Business Services 
 
Metal Control Supervisor 
D. L. Keens 
Alcoa Lancaster Works 


